Region 3 Behavioral Health Board 

Meeting Minutes – May 28, 2014
Region 3 Mental Health Board Members Attending:   Ross Mason, Penny Jones, Lisa Koltes, Todd Hurt, Phyllis Vermilyea, Chuck Christiansen, Elda Catalano, Joy Husmann
Scribe:  Joy Husmann
Region 3 Board Members Absent:  Barbara Hill, John Hill, Mark Shigeta, Steve Rule, Chris Allgood,  Linda Dripps, Jose Valle, Carlos Bilbao, Jeri Gowen,
Regional Advisory Committee/Other Guests Attending:  Full list of RAC members and guests available upon request, Rosie Andueza-DHW Central Office BH.
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action/Next Steps

	Introductions, sign-in, distribute handouts
	Chuck Christiansen called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone at 10:08 AM.  Sign-in sheet and handouts were provided. Chuck asked for introductions. 
	

	Review Agenda and Previous Meeting Notes
	Review minutes from April 23, 2013.  
	Motion to approve, seconded, motion approved unanimously.  

	New Board Membership, Structure, Job Description, Application, Voting
	Chuck noted that he attended the Region 4 BH Board meeting and their packets looks very similar to Region 3.  Joy noted that the CRDS Team shared many documents during this process to retain some consistency; however, they are still tailored to the Region.  Joy noted that the draft Board Job Description and Application were attached in the packet.  Joy requested feedback on the documents for any changes.  The Executive Committee will work with the Judicial and Commissioner appointments to the Board as those are determined by each entity.  Once the applications are returned, the Executive Committee will ensure that they meet the criteria listed in the application and provide those names to the BH Board for voting.  Once the new 22 member BH Board is formed, the Board will then move forward with determining the direction of their three options:  1)  Remaining advisory 2)  Merging with the Health District/other agency 3) Becoming a stand alone agency. Chuck encouraged members to submit applications as this is an exciting time to create a new Board that has never been in place before.  Chuck also reminded members that they are also very welcome to attend and participate even when the 22 membership positions are filled.  The application and job description will be posted on the websites.  Chuck wanted to know about a timeline for submission.  Joy noted that the summer typically lends itself to a low meeting turnout and suggested applications be accepted through at least the end of June.  Chuck noted that his preference would be to accept applications for a longer period of time in order to have ample time for members to submit them as well as having the opportunity to recruit for all areas of Region 3 representation.  Joy noted that she has provided the application to DHW Behavioral Health clinicians to provide to clients/consumers/advocates they know may be interested in serving on the Board.  Rosie noted that the application states clients in treatment vs. an advocate/consumer.  We should probably change the language based on legislation which is a consumer or advocate of mental health and/or SUD’s.  Chuck again encouraged members to nominate anyone who may be interested. Membership will be staggered according to the legislation in the beginning and then will serve four year terms.  Terms will be added to the application for those who may want to serve staggered at the beginning.  Dahlia wanted to find out who will be voting.  Rosie noted that some Boards are forming nominating sub-committees to fulfill the initial selection.  Todd noted that the Executive Committee agreed to fulfill the initial selection of candidates for voting in lieu of a sub-committee per legislation.  Ross suggested waiting until July to vote and Rusty wanted to know if there were any pressing decisions that need to be made in the interim.  Joy noted there doesn’t seem to be any pressing Board business decisions that will need to be made and Recovery Day is the only event coming up until September.  Joy asked Elda if there was anything pressing that was needed by the State BH Planning Council and she didn’t believe so.  Rosie noted that Kathy Skippen was tasked to attend the State BH Planning Council sub-committee and should be able to provide more information after their next meeting in June.  Rosie supported the idea of taking our time to obtain quality Board membership and Joy noted that she would also like to market more to the rural counties to obtain additional Board representation.  The members agreed that applications should be submitted by June 30th with voting occurring at the July meeting pending enough applications are received and reviewed by the Executive Committee.  
	Please nominate individuals to the Board via email to Joy or submit applications by June 30th.  Board Applications will be posted to the websites.

	Regional Behavioral Health Update
	Todd will be leaving June 30th to Orofino and Jennifer Burlage from Region 4 has been hired to replace him in Region 3.  Jennifer brings with her a great deal of expertise and enthusiasm and we are excited to have her join Region 3.  The dashboard is included in the Board packet.  The implementation of the transition clinic seems to be having a positive impact on the reduction of crisis cases as noted by the decreased number of holds on the dashboard.  There was some additional Trust and Benefit money in the budget that Todd utilized to test a transition clinic that began in September 2013.  The transition clinic is for those who have no other ability to obtain or pay for services otherwise or are transitioning from incarceration/hospitalization.  They are triaged by DHW staff and are often diverted from the ER as these individuals are being seen quickly by the N.P./M.D. for immediate services/stabilization.  Initially the transition clinic was open one day per week, however, the providers have agreed to be available the three days they are staffing in Caldwell.  There are still some tough 18-212 cases coming through our Region such as TBI’s or Huntington’s Disease that are difficult to place.  Our clinician with CMH, Linda Christiansen was invited to attend the Board to present on her new project with Hope’s Door and provided a handout.  When clients enter Hope’s Door often times they are in need of additional support services such as Medicaid, Behavioral Health, child protection, DD, etc.  Hope’s Door will refer the clients to Linda or Laura Alvarez for assessment at DHW.  If they have Medicaid, they are referred to an outside BH provider.  They are also attending the Optum meeting this afternoon in order to facilitate better communication for client services.  There is some significant trauma associated with domestic violence that can be addressed by providing additional counseling.  DHW interns will be providing this service to families to address their issues while providing the interns with their hours needed to fulfill their licensure and school.  This is a wonderful preventative measure.  Todd reminded everyone that if they identify any gaps, please speak up as we may be able to address them.  Fabian was hired as the male CMH Peer Mentor and will start within the next few weeks.
	

	IDHW SUD’s Central Office
	Rosie referred to the budget attached to the Board packet.  One area of overspending in Region 3, was the contract with FACS (child protection/SUD’s) with transitional housing, however, there have been measures put in place to address this currently and in the future. Todd wanted to find out if there will be a liaison assigned for Region 3 and Joy noted that there is a liaison, however they are coming from a Region 4 provider.  The liaisons will begin performing the GAIN to have more control over client needs and transitional housing will not be available.  SAMSHA notified DHW there was going to be a bump in the Federal Block Grant funding of $2m to September 2015.  Rosie noted that they are analyzing all of the populations for needs and putting together a budget.  ATR closes September 2014 leaving misdemeanants underserved.  They are looking closely at serving this population with the additional funding.  Rosie would also like to look at a potential after-care program to serve clients after treatment.  She would also like to implement some outcome measures and a volunteer population, pending funding and planning.  Todd noted that this would be a good pairing with a transitional clinic model.  Rusty brought up a good idea of providing some of the funding for those clients with large deductibles.  Rosie stated that the providers would be helpful in getting involved in the discussions surrounding the parameters of the volunteer population.  It doesn’t hurt to plan in the event of future funding opportunities.  Criminal background waivers will go in effect July 1, 2014 for those wishing to pursue employment in the DHW BH provider system and are anticipated to be turned around within 30 days.  They are working with Optum/Medicaid as their rules are a bit different.  Some of the providers are getting some kickback from their own insurance companies for those who complete the waiver process that they will have to work through on their own.  We need to walk the walk that people do recover.  Recovery Idaho is working on their By-laws, articles of incorporation and moving forward.  Kathy Skippen is working on the readiness criteria and tool kit with the BH Planning Council for BH Boards.  Rusty noted that Becky Vaughn’s presentation at ICADD was very informative.  The Affordable Care Act is changing the landscape for BH providers.  Medical providers are going to have to be required to provide BH services and BH providers can assist them in providing those services by partnering up with them.  It will also help with BH provider sustainability.  It is bit scary for BH providers with changing landscape.  Rusty noted that this Board can assist providers with supporting medical providers with these services.  Chuck noted that some clients seen at Intermountain have large deductibles which can deter them from obtaining services and will become a major challenge in the industry.   
	

	Community Recovery Centers/Recovery Idaho
	Ross Mason reported that Joy put together a draft business plan.  The Steering Committee will be presenting and requesting funding from the cities and counties by mid-June.  While there are a number of changes in county commissioners with the last election, however we have still been encouraged to ask for funding from both Gem and Canyon counties.  Chuck and Ross both noted that this is very exciting.
	

	Other Business
	Optum noted that there will be some upcoming Townhall meetings and trainings for providers to meet and ask questions.  The flyer was distributed at the meeting and will be forwarded to Joy electronically with follow up webinars being available.  There will also be the first Optum provider meet and greet today in the same room from 1-3pm.  There will also be monthly meetings in Meridian.  Currently, they will be held quarterly but can certainly be managed monthly if needed.  BPA wanted to collaborate with Optum with these meetings in order to further communications.  Chuck noted that Intermountain still provides monthly brownbag lunch trainings.  LaDessa with BPA noted that providers are doing well with their client encounters and there are some deadlines and trainings for BPA providers coming up.  Chuck wanted to publicly thank Todd for his services and friendship over the years and that he will be missed.  Dahlia is very pleased with Pioneer Health delivering such great services to WA County Juvenile Probation and their willingness to deliver services.  Dottie wanted to promote the always successful Recovery Day event in September this year at the Indian Creek Festival again.  There were a number of well wishes for Todd and high compliments for Jennifer to come on Board.        
	

	Next Meeting
	Next meeting is July 23, 2014 from 10:00 am to 12:00 pm. Meeting adjourned at 12:00 PM.
	Motion to adjourn, seconded motion passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned.
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